
 

NRC PUBLISHES DRAFT TRIBAL PROTOCOL MANUAL FOR COMMENT, 

 BEGINS DEVELOPING POLICY STATEMENT 

 

 The Nuclear Regulatory Commission is seeking comments on draft agency procedures 

for consulting with Native American tribes and suggestions for a policy statement on tribal 

consultations that the staff will develop. The agency is producing these documents in response to 

direction from the Commission earlier this year following an increase in the number and 

complexity of consultations between the NRC and Native American tribes. 

 

The draft Tribal Protocol Manual provides guidance on effective interaction between 

NRC staff and tribal governments, and background on the historic relationship between the 

federal government and Native Americans. The draft manual is based on internal procedures 

used since March 2010 to govern the NRC’s interactions with tribal governments.  

 

NRC staff will use the draft manual as a starting point for developing a policy statement 

on agency consultations with tribes. To further aid in developing that policy statement, the NRC 

is looking for comments from tribal governments and organizations, the public, and other 

interested parties. While the NRC welcomes all input, the staff is particularly interested in 

comments on four questions:  

 How can the NRC strengthen government-to-government relationships with Native 

American tribes? 

 What practices have the NRC or other federal agencies used that have been effective 

in identifying tribal interests and resolving tribal concerns about proposed actions?  

 Are there specific Tribal Policy Statements in other federal agencies that could serve 

as a starting point for the NRC’s efforts? 

 What unique tribal issues should the NRC be aware of as a non-landholding 

regulatory agency that issues licenses under the Atomic Energy Act?  

 

The NRC will take comments on the draft manual and input into the policy statement 

until April 1, 2013. The draft manual is available in NRC’s document management system under 

accession number ML12261A423. 
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Comments may be submitted on the federal government’s www.regulations.gov website 

using Docket ID NRC-2012-0235; by email to rulemaking.comments@nrc.gov; through a link 

on NRC’s public website; by mail to Secretary, U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission, 

Washington, DC 20555-0001, ATTN: Rulemakings and Adjudications Staff; or by fax to 301-

415-1101.  
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